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Installation of floating pontoons C and D in Il-Port ta' l-Imgarr, Ghawdex 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that floating 

pontoons C and D will be installed in Il-Port ta’ l-Imgarr, Ghawdex. 

 

The preparation and installation of the floating pontoon will start from week starting 22nd 

June 2020. 

 

The vessels MV Gold Dredger and MV Goldfinder will be carrying out the installation. 

 

Until further notice the area bounded by the points A, B, C, D and the intermediate 

coastline (shown hatched in red on attached chart) is to be considered as a working 

area. 

 

Masters and operators of vessels are advised to keep a sharp lookout, navigate with 

caution and slow speed (no wake) when navigating close to the above-mentioned 

working area. They are to cooperate with the contractor on site and comply with any 

instructions given by Valletta Port Control (Valletta VTS) on VHF Channel 12. 

 

 

 

Chart affected: BA 211 




